Students, Faculty Honor Deesz at Memorial Serv.

A recent memorial service in the Strouss Auditorium paid tribute to the late Louis A. Deesz, Dean of the William Rayen School of Engineering. The Dean died recently of a heart attack while in Washington, D. C.

Dr. Howard Jones, president of the college, in honoring Dean Deesz, said "I can think of no better way than to continue building the program of the Rayen School of Engineering on the firm foundation which he laid." As a tangible reminder, the electrical laboratory in the Rayen Building is to be known as the Louis A. Deesz Electrical Engineering Laboratory. The Dean was particularly interested in this field.

The college a capella choir, under the direction of Dean William Hugh Miller ,sang several numbers, concluding with the Alma Mater. John Barrett, senior engineering major, read a tribute to Dean Deesz, and Professor Nicholas Ross of the engineering school faculty, told of the Dean as he knew him. The memorial service was recorded through the courtesy of radio station WBBW.